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March 9th, 2020 

 

 

 

 

President Sayler called the city meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at City Hall with the 

following Council members present: Vigesaa and Ballensky. Absent was 

Councilman Kalmback and Mayor Boyko. Also present were Auditor Braithwaite, 

Nic Chapman, and Guest Travis Frey with Interstate Engineering. 

 

Moved by Vigesaa, seconded by Ballensky approving the minutes of the February 

10th City Council meeting.  

 

Moved by Ballensky, seconded by Vigesaa approving the January 2020 Financial 

Statements provided by Auditor Braithwaite.  

 

 

Moved by Vigesaa, seconded by Ballensky approving  Building Permit #2001 with 

$10.00 fee submitted by Dorian Sigman for replacing cabinets and flooring in his 

home on Block 5, Lot 10-12.   

 

The council members denied a request for water & wastewater services  from 

Claryca Mandan for the property on 320 North Avenue. 

 

Travis Frey with Interstate Engineering presented  the plan for the sewer project. He 

addressed some issues with a couple of manholes and made a recommendation to 

get those updated. Surveys will be done on some of the intersections within this 

week. Moved by Vigesaa, seconded by Ballensky approving the Master Service 

Agreement to proceed with the process for the sewer project.   

 

Chapman was advised by the council to order 4 or 5 barrels of tar to be used for the 

bike path and the boat ramp. Job ads for summer helpers will be published in mid-

April.  

 

Moved by Ballensky, seconded by Vigesaa approving the payment of the following 

bills submitted: Cardmember Services $1504.01, BHG, Inc $725.78, Wages 

$5139.95, Antelope Creek Trucking $661.48, Hazen Hardware Hank $135.91, 

Frontier Electric Inc $1063.36, Southwest Water Authority $6105.56, Wages 
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$1662.30, City of Stanton $2815.10, WAPA $3282.24, Solem Law Office $300.01, 

NAPA $679.72, Farmers Union Oil Co $141.43, REC $25408.29, WRT $433.66, 

Pipe Detectives $29,812.20, Fitterer Oil, LLC $607.60, Miller $145.00, Chapman 

$29.00, J and M Hardware, Inc $23.96, Sanford Health $70.00, Stroup Insurance 

$8,259.00, City of Stanton $148.34, Carr $1.66, BCBS ND $7127.60, Sakakawea 

Medical Center $50.00, Wages $4665.97, Circle Sanitation Inc $4556.25, Beulah 

Lumber Company, Inc $5.98, Verizon Wireless $78.69, Banyon Data System 

$2780.00, Franklin Templeton $804.15.   

 

The date for the Tax Equalization meeting has been set for Monday, April 13th at 

6:00 pm, before the regular City Council meeting. 

 

 

Being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

 

 

Next regular meeting is set for Monday, March 23rd, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the City 

Hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________                                       _______________________ 

President: Tom Sayler                                                Auditor: Chonny Braithwaite 

 


